
TERM 3 OVERVIEW  
AND WEEK 1 REMINDERS 
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I trust you have enjoyed the school holidays with your children, and the wet 
weather didn’t dampen plans. Below is a summary of what is on in Term 3 
and more detailed information about this week.  
 
We will continue to provide a weekly update, which will be published on 
Connect and our School Website in the News section.  The Calendar and 
Events section of our school website is also a good way to keep up to date.   
 
As our school continues to grow, we continue to expand our outdoor spaces 
for students to play and learn.  During the school holidays, work was 
completed in the Wandjoo playground to provide additional seating areas for 
students.     
 
Our school has received funding for two projects, which aim to enhance our outdoor environment further.  
Two state government election commitments which our students will benefit from, thanks to the Member 
for Oakford, Mr Yaz Mubarakai MLA, are; 
 

• $24,000 to build a covered gazebo.  This space aims to provide more shelter from the elements 
during break times and a quiet space for small group work during class time, including for our 
neurodivergent students.  

 
• $250,000 to assist in the coverage of our basketball courts.  Combined with a school contribution 

and P&C donation, this will enable us to provide cover over the courts, increasing their usage 
during extreme and wet weather and ensuring our students can always be sun-smart.   

 
Over the holidays, our fabulous Science teachers presented three sessions at the annual national 
Australian Science Teachers’ Conference (ConASTA).  There was much interest in how we teach Science 
at our school and the programs we offer.  Thank you to Ms Ram, Mrs Steel, Miss Kearney, Ms Boyd and 
Mrs Padua for giving up time on your holidays to contribute to this conference.  
 

 
 
A highlight for the junior and senior choirs was their outstanding performance at the WA Government 
School’s Music Society Concert at Crown Theatre in June.  There is a small collection of photographs . 
Parents may also wish to purchase specific photographs from the official photographer, which can be 
done via this link.  

https://piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-news
https://piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/calendar
https://piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-events
https://www.wagsms.com.au/photography


 

 

INFORMATION  
 

TERM 3 STAFFING UPDATE 
• We welcome Mr Daniel Mead, who has been appointed as our permanent gardener.  Daniel has 

various talents, and in addition to running his own small business, has previously constructed the 
displays at a major museum in the UK.  He will work full-time, and alongside Mr Luke Brown, who will 
continue to work on Tuesdays and Fridays.  

 
• We also want to congratulate Mr Jean Dullo, who has recently been permanently appointed as our 

head cleaner. Thank you for the work you and your team have done to ensure our school is ready for 
day one.  
 

• We also welcome Ms Nikki Langford, who has joined our team as a Special Needs Education 
Assistant.  Mrs Langford comes to us from Riva Primary School and was a finalist in the 2024 
Western Australian Education Support Principals and Administrators (WAESPAA) Association 
Awards for outstanding Education Assistant. We are delighted to have her join our team. 

 
• Unfortunately, our music teacher, Ms Sheela Sudhakaran, has had to extend her leave due to her 

back injury and will not be returning in Term 3. In her place, Mrs Marnie Walton will be teaching some 
music lessons, along with Drama. We also welcome Ms Sinead Dempsey to our performing arts 
team, who will also be teaching Music and Drama on Thursdays and Fridays. Ms Dempsey comes to 
us from Harrisdale Primary School and has a wealth of teaching talent.   

 
• Mrs Katherine Nelson is increasing her teaching days this term, as her baby is older. Along with 

teaching Room 25 and 31 on Mondays and Tuesdays, she will also be teaching PE on Wednesdays 
and Room 54 on Thursdays. Mr Jensen will be teaching Room 54 the other four days.  

 
• At the end of Term 2, we farewelled our chaplain, Mrs Jenny Fox. This was unexpected, and we are 

now in the process of appointing a new chaplain who will work across both PWPS and PWSHS. 
Further details of this appointment will made soon.  

 
The updated list of education staff photos is available on our school website HERE, and the Corporate 
Services staff photo list can be found HERE. The school map can be found HERE. 
 
 
UPDATED LUNCH ORDER MENU FOR TERM 3  
There is a new lunch order menu for term 3. The menu attached to this note, and information about our 
lunch delivery service is also available here.  
 
 
CHANGES TO SENIOR AND JUNIOR CHOIR 
Our Junior and Senior choir practices will resume in Week 2 with some changes due to Ms Sudhakaran 
being away for the term.  
 
Senior Choir will continue on Wednesday mornings 
with Mrs Walton leading, and Junior Choir will move to 
Thursday mornings with Ms Dempsey. 
 
Both choir groups will commence their practice at 7:45 am 
and conclude at 8:30 am initially, and will go to 8:45 am 
when performances are close. Further information will be 
provided in our next parent note. There is an opportunity 
for students to join the choir in Semester Two, if they did 
not do so in Semester One.  
 

https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-staff-and-students/our-staff/education-staff
https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-staff-and-students/our-staff/corporate-services-staff
https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/lunch-orders


 

 

LOST PROPERTY  
As your children prepare to start school on Monday, you may be missing some items 
of their school uniform, such as a jumper, a lunch box, or even a drink bottle.  
 
Lost property items will be placed outside the front office on Friday between 10:00 
a.m. and 4:00 p.m.   Otherwise, you can find it under the flag poles in the usual place 
next week.   
 
If you think your child is missing something, please come and take a look.  
 
 
KAPTURE PHOTOGRAPHY 
While school photos ordered through Kapture Photography have already been 
printed and delivered, families still have the opportunity to purchase photos for 
delivery to their home address.   
 
Orders can be placed here, using the school code B8EW22 
 

 
YEAR 6 LEAVERS JACKETS ORDERS HAVE ARRIVED 
Year 6 Leavers jackets have arrived at the front office and can be collected this 
Friday, 18 July, between 12 noon and 3:30 pm.  
 
Otherwise, all paid jackets will be delivered to class on Monday, 21 July.     Unpaid 
jackets will remain in the front office and can be collected upon payment.  
 

 
WEEK 1, TERM 2 INFORMATION  
Monday, 21 July   
 
PRE-PRIMARY TO YEAR 6 AND KINDERGARTEN GROUP A 
STUDENTS RETURN 
Today, Kindy Group A and all Pre-primary to Year 6 students are returning to school today.  
 
Please remember that gates open at 8:00 a.m. and students and parents must wait next to 
the flagpoles if arriving prior to 8:15 a.m., when two sirens will sound and classroom doors 
will open.    
 
 
MINISTER’S RUNNING CHALLENGE BEGINS TODAY   
The Minister’s Running Challenge is on again! The running challenge is a health 
and fitness campaign to encourage and promote physical activity and well-being 
among children.  
 
To take part in this year's Education Minister's Running Challenge, sign up! 
 
Over nine weeks (Monday, 21 July, to Friday, 19 September, Term 3), Kindergarten to year six students 
are encouraged to engage in at least 20 minutes of physical exercise or running per week – in order to log 
200 minutes of activity. This could be before school at our Running Club, or running, jogging, power 
walking, dancing, or participating in other sports outside of school.    Each week, students who log their 
activities are entered into a draw to win a prize.  

https://www.kapture.com.au/School-Photo-Day-Student-Packages
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/running-challenge
https://www.education.wa.edu.au/web/education-ministers-running-challenge/prizes


 

 

Up to 4,000 students who complete the challenge will also be eligible to receive 
free registration in the Perth Running Festival Burswood Park 4km Dash on 
Sunday 12 October, at Optus Stadium in Perth.  
 
You need to log in to the Minister’s Running Challenge website here, register your 
details, and log your activities between July 21 and September 19.   
 

Tuesday, 22 July  
 
RUNNING CLUB 
Don’t forget we have Running Club from 7:45 to 8:15 a.m. on Tuesdays.  Thank 
you to our volunteers who have been scanning the barcodes, you are welcome 
to sign up by following this link:   
 
A Coffee Van is available from 7:30 - 8:30 am every Tuesday, even if the 
Running Club is cancelled.  
 
 
IMSS REHEARSALS - CANCELLED 
With Ms Sudhakaran away on leave, IMSS Rehearsals will not resume this 
term. Students who are part of our IMSS program will continue with their IMSS 
lessons as normal, with additional practice occurring during their regular music 
lesson for Year 5 and 6 students.  
 

Wednesday, 23 July  
 

Thursday, 24 July  
 
KINDY GROUP B START SCHOOL 
Today, our Kindy Group B students are returning to school today. 
 

Friday, 25 July  
 
JUNIOR ASSEMBLY (KINDY – YEAR 2)  
Today’s junior assembly will be hosted by the Year 2 students in rooms 17 and 51. The Assembly begins 
at 8:35 am in the Undercover Area.   Parents and carers are welcome to attend, or you can view the 
assembly at this Webex link. 

 
ASSESSMENT OF YEAR 4 STUDENTS FOR THE PEAC PROGRAM 
The PEAC Program provides part- time extension and enrichment for exceptionally able students in Years 
5 and 6. It offers courses designed to challenge students and develop their thinking skills.  

Testing at Piara Waters Primary School for Year 4 students will occur on Tuesday, 5 August and be 
undertaken by your child’s classroom teacher.  The scores from the test will be used to select eligible 
students for PEAC courses and extension programs during 2026 and 2027. Parents and carers of eligible 
students for will be notified via email in Term 4.  

If you do not wish your child to be included in the PEAC assessment, please let the school know by 
emailing Karl Voloczi on Karl.Voloczi@education.wa.edu.au by today, Friday, 25 July 2025. You can 
find out more about the PEAC program and testing on our website.  

https://perthrunningfestival.com.au/4km-distance/
http://www.ministersrunningchallenge.wa.gov.au/
volunteersignup.org/4999J
https://educationwa.webex.com/wbxmjs/joinservice/sites/educationwa/meeting/download/7488c13fc80c45449b5a82eb4346bce7?siteurl=educationwa&MTID=me7df98f33c1743f86cfa3a4f9c37c910
mailto:Karl.Voloczi@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-learning/extension-extra-curriculum/peac


 

 

KINDERGARTEN, PRE-PRIMARY AND YEAR 7 ENROLMENTS FOR 
2026 CLOSE TODAY 
Kindergarten, Pre-Primary and Year 7 enrolments for 2026 close today, 25 July. 
  

• You can download an application form for Kindergarten 
and Pre-Primary enrolments here or pick one up from our 
front office.   

• For more information, please visit our website.   
• All 2025 kindergarten students must apply to re-enrol in 

Pre-Primary for 2026. Students who live within the 
school’s local intake area are guaranteed a place, but 
you still need to re-enrol.    

• Current Pre-Primary to Year 5 students do not need to 
re-enrol for 2026 unless they are moving schools.    

   
Year 7    
Secondary school enrolments also close on 25 July. If your child 
is starting Year 7 next year, please be aware enrolment into secondary school is not automatic. You need 
to submit an application to the secondary school of your choice.   
 
 

TERM THREE EVENTS SUMMARY  
 
ASSEMBLIES (KINDERGARTEN TO YEAR 6)  
Class assemblies are held on Fridays at 8:30 am. We will continue to provide a WebEx link for families 
who cannot attend via Connect prior to the assembly.  
 
Assemblies for Term 3 are: 

• Friday, 25 July – Junior assembly, Year 2, Room 
17 and 51 (students in Kindy – Year 2 attend). 

• Friday, 1 August – Senior assembly, Year 3, 
Room 32 and 33 (students in Year 3 - 6 attend). 

• Friday, 15 August – Junior assembly, Year 1, 
Rooms 9 and 55 (students in Kindy – Year 2 
attend). 

• Friday, 29 August – Senior assembly, Year 3, 
Room 30 and 31 (students in Year 3 - 6 attend). 

• Friday, 12 September – Senior assembly, Year 
5, Room 10, 20 and 21 (students in Year 3 - 6). 

• Friday, 26 September – Junior assembly, Year 2, 
Rooms 18 and 16 (students in Kindy – Year 2). 

 
 

CHANGES TO SEMESTER TWO TIMETABLE AND LIBRARY TIMES 
There have been some small adjustments to the Semester two teaching timetable.   
 

• Some classes will now have library on a different day.  See the class library schedule HERE. 
• Year Pre-primary to year 6 classes will focus on a different Arts subject.  It is a requirement that 

students study at least one semester of visual arts and one semester of a performing arts (music or 
drama at PWPS).  Our pre-primary classes learn visual art with their classroom teacher and have a 
semester of drama and a semester of music with a specialist teacher.  Our year 1 to 6 students learn 
visual arts for one semester and then either music or drama for one semester.  

• Semester two timetables for students are uploaded into Compass.  Select your child and click on their 
Schedule.  

https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/images/docs/ApplicationforEnrolmentFormDesign-Primary_0_0.pdf
https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-staff-and-students/enrol-your-child/enrol-in-preprimary-to-year-6
https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-school/information/library
https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-learning/curriculum/arts


 

 

JULY 
YEAR 1 - 100 DAYS OF SCHOOL CELEBRATION 
On Wednesday, 28 July, the Year 1 students will celebrate 100 days of school. On 
that day, they will rotate between the Year 1 classrooms and 
learn how the number 100 can be represented in various ways. 
As part of the celebration, Year 1 students are invited to come 
dressed up in a “100” theme.  
 
Some dress-up ideas include wearing a t-shirt that represents 
the number 100 or dressing up as a 100-year-old person!   
 

 
CRAZY HAIR AND SOCK DAY (K-6) 
All Students can come to school with Crazy Hair and/or Socks on Wednesday, 
30 July. Kindy A students can come to school with Crazy Hair and/or Socks on 
Tuesday, 29 July.  
 
Wear your loudest socks or your wildest hair do! Embrace the Crazy 
within! 
 
To join in the fun, you just need to bring in a gold coin donation for our P&C.  
 
 
 

 
JUMP ROPE FOR HEART PRESENTATION  
The Heart Foundation’s Jump Rope for Heart team will be coming to PWPS on Thursday, 
31 July, to give a demonstration performance for our Year 3 and Year 4 students. The 
performance is FREE and will be held in the Undercover Area at 10:50am.  
 

 

AUGUST 
 

PRE-PRIMARY INTERM SWIMMING LESSSONS 
Pre-Primary students will have access to in-term swimming lessons this term.  
 
Swimming lessons will be held at the State Swim, Canning Vale swimming pool from 
Monday, 4 August – Friday, 15 August. Further information, permission and swimming 
enrolment forms will be provided during Week 1.  

The cost of lessons will be between $70 and $80. This includes entry into the pool each day and the bus 
trip to and from school. Payment will be due by the end of term 3.  

 
YEAR 5 AND 6 LEGO MASTERS  
Students in Years 5 and 6 will be able to nominate to take part in our annual PWPS LEGO Masters 
competition, scheduled to take place later this term.    
 
The event will be held at lunchtime and students will be able to apply as: 
• A group (with 3 or 4 other people) 
• In a pair (Pairs will be placed with another pair to form a group) 
• Or as an Individual (students will be placed into groups at random).  
Each year 5 and 6 class will receive a QR code to sign up for the 
competition at the end of week 1. 



 

 

LANGUAGES WEEK (YEAR 1 – YEAR 6) 
During Week 3, Monday 4 August to Friday 8 August, we will celebrate 
Languages Week.  

Students in Years 1 to 6 will participate in a range of activities that celebrate the 
different languages spoken at school. This year, we will be running a family 
competition. Keep an eye out for further information in the near future.  

 
HAVE SUM FUN ONLINE MATHS COMPETITION (YEAR 3 – 6)  
Students in the maths extension programs will be able to be selected in our 
interschool teams in the Have Sum Fun online competition. A team of four students 
in Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 will compete in this competition. The term 3 competition is 
between 4 August and 22 August.  
 
 
ASSESSMENT OF YEAR 4 STUDENTS FOR THE PEAC PROGRAM 
The PEAC Program provides part- time extension and enrichment for exceptionally able students in Years 
5 and 6. It offers courses designed to challenge students and develop their thinking skills.  

Testing at Piara Waters Primary School will occur on Tuesday, 5 August and be undertaken by your 
child’s classroom teacher. 

The scores from the test will be used to select eligible students for PEAC courses and extension programs 
during 2026 and 2027. Parents and carers of eligible students for will be notified via email in Term 4.  

If you do not wish your child to be included in the PEAC assessment, please let the school know by 
emailing Karl Voloczi on Karl.Voloczi@education.wa.edu.au by Friday, 25 July 
2025. You can find out more about the PEAC program and testing on our website.  
 
 
PUBLIC SPEAKING FINALS COMPETITION  
Last term, Aakaash Aravinthkumar from Year 6 won the Oakford Public Speaking 
Competition, which was hosted at our school and included participants from other 
schools. He will now represent us and the electorate of Oakford in the finals at 
Parliament House on Friday, 8 August. 
 
 

SCIENCE WEEK (KINDERGARTEN TO YEAR 6) 
During Week 4, Monday 11 August to Friday 15 August, the 
Science teachers have a number of classroom and lunchtime activities planned for 
Science Week in conjunction with National Science Week.  
 

INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY (3-6) 
Year 3-6 students who placed 1st to 6th at our faction cross-country 
carnival are invited to represent Piara Waters Primary School at the 
interschool event on Monday 11 August. Further information will 
be sent closer to the date via Compass Events.  
 
Leading up to the Interschool Cross Country carnival, (optional) 
training sessions will be held at Homestead Park, Thornlie, between 
3:15 and 3:45 p.m. Please note that as it is after school hours, 
parents must make their own way there with their children and stay 
at the venue during training times.   

mailto:https://havesumfunonline.com
mailto:Karl.Voloczi@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/our-learning/extension-extra-curriculum/peac


 

 

PARENTS & CITIZEN’S ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
The P&C Annual General Meeting will be held on Monday, 18 August, in the school library, commencing 
at 6:30 p.m. 
 
The P&C is a critical body in our school, they coordinate and raise significant funds and also provide a 
number of events for our students to enjoy, such as the colour run. They also provide our second hand 
uniforms service. 
 
You don’t need to take a job on to come to the meeting. Come and see how the P&C works. “Many hands 
make light work”, and the more people that assist – the less an individual has to do. 
 
Queries: pwpsfamilies@hotmail.com 
 
 
BOOK WEEK EXCURSION (YEAR 6) 
As part of their CBCA Book Week activities, Piara Waters Library will be hosting Ash Harrier, local Perth 
author on Thursday, August 21. Room 19 students will walk down to the Piara Waters Library to hear 
Ash’s presentation and find out all about writing children’s books.  
 
 
BOOK WEEK PARADE AND DRESS UP (KINDERGARTEN – 
YEAR 6) 
The theme of this year’s CBCA Book Week is ‘Book an Adventure’. All students 
are invited to dress up as a book character, a book title or something that 
represent the book week theme for our annual Book Week parade and dress-up 
day which will be on Friday, 22 August, at 8:35am.  
 
Kindy A students will have their Book Week Parade and Dress Up event on 
Tuesday, 19 August, 8:35am.  
 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 
YEAR 1 - 4 SWIMMING LESSONS 
All Year 1 to 4 students will have access to in-term swimming lessons this term. Further 
information will be provided closer to the date. 

• Year 1 – Monday 1 September – Friday 12 September – State Swim, Canning Vale 
• Year 2, 3, 4 – Monday 15 September – Friday 26 September – Cockburn Arc 

The cost of lessons will be between $60 to $80. This includes entry into the pool each day 
and the bus trip to and from school. Payment will be due by the end of term 3. 

 
ALLIED PROFESSIONALS APPRECIATION WEEK 
During Week 7 (Monday, 1 September to Friday, 5 September) we will acknowledge our fabulous 
support staff; Education Assistants, Special Needs Education Assistants, Cleaners, Gardeners and Front 
Office staff, who are essential in helping to educate and support our students, their and parents as well 
keeping our school looking wonderful! We appreciate all they do for us each day! 
 
 
 
 

mailto:pwpsfamilies@hotmail.com
https://cbca.org.au/childrens-book-week/
https://ashharrier.com/pages/about-me
https://cbca.org.au/childrens-book-week/


 

 

PARLIAMENT HOUSE EXCURSION (YEAR 5) 
The Year 5 students will visit Parliament House, to enhance their learning of the year 5 HASS Curriculum. 
Event information will be sent closer to the event via Compass. 

• Rooms 11, 21 and 22 – Tuesday, 2 September 
• Rooms 10 and 21 – Thursday, 4 September 

 
 
SCHOOL DEVELOPMENT DAY 
There will be a Staff Development Day on Friday, 5 September. Students do not attend school on that 
day. The OSH is open, and parents should contact them directly for a booking.  
 
 
FARMYARD ON WHEELS INCURSION (K AND PRE-PRIMARY) 
Kindergarten and Pre-primary students will have an incursion from Farmyard on Wheels. Event 
information will be sent closer to the event via Compass. 

• Rooms 1B, 2B, 7 and 8 – Thursday, 11 September 
• Rooms 2A and 3A – Tuesday, 16 September 
• Rooms 1A, 4, 5 and 6 – Wednesday, 17 September 

 
 
PAT SCIENCE TESTING (3-6) 
At Piara Waters Primary School, we utilise the Australian Council of Education Research assessment 
tool to validate and add to our teacher's understanding about student progress and achievement. At the 
end of Term 3, our Year 3 to 6 students undertake the ACER PAT Science Test.  
 
There is no need for children to be concerned about these tests, and no preparation is required. Catch up 
testing will be held for those students who were absent when their class was assessed.  
 
 
MUSIC CONCERT (YEAR 2-6 CHOIR AND YEAR 4-6 IMSS STUDENTS) 
On Wednesday, 24 September, our choirs and IMSS music students will be performing for family and 
friends at an afternoon music concert in the Undercover Area. The concert will be held between 1:30pm 
and 2:30pm in our undercover area.   
 
 
GOLDIE DRAW (K-6) 
On Friday 26 September, after the junior assembly, Miss Ramm will draw 40 
winners, 20 from each bucket to come to the office to collect a prize. You must be 
at school on Friday to collect the prize. 

• Kindergarten Group B – Year 6 Goldie Draw – Friday 26 September 
• Kindergarten Group A Goldie Draw – Tuesday 23 September 

o As Kindergarten Group A do not attend on Fridays, 3 winners will 
be drawn on Tuesday  

 
FACTION REWARD (YEAR 1-6) 
Over the term, faction points will be awarded to students as part of our whole school reward 
program. Today, the winning faction will be announced on the PA after recess. The winning  
faction will have 10 minutes of extra play at lunchtime. 
 
 
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 
Last day of school will be Friday, 26 September for Term 3.  
 

https://www.parliament.wa.gov.au/webcms/webcms.nsf/content/visit-and-learn-tours-educational-tours
https://www.oshclub.com.au/
https://www.acer.org/au/pat


 

 

COMMUNITY USE OF SCHOOL PROGRAMS 
CHESS CLUB (YEAR 1-6, AFTER SCHOOL)  
King Chess Club (this is a private provider) will continue providing our 
students with an opportunity to learn Chess, after school on Mondays.  
 
 
Term 3 lessons are from Monday, 28 July to Monday, 22 September. 
The lessons are held in the Junior Science Room from 2:35pm to 
3:35pm. 
 
Supervision is through the King Chess Club, and there is a cost of 
$155 for the term. Registrations can be made here.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MUSIC LESSONS (AFTER SCHOOL) 
PWPS students can participate in guitar and keyboard lessons, after school in our music room from 
2.45pm – 5.15pm on Thursdays. Lessons are in small groups, or individual. Please contact PMI Plus 
(Primary Music Institute) for more information. Please note this is a private provider and we do not 
endorse the lessons.  
 
 
 
Miss Alison Ramm  
Principal 
17 July 2025 

https://kingchessclub.com.au/piarawaters-primaryschool
https://kingchessclub.com.au/piarawaters-primaryschool
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1TRkkbLOh-IaEfx5KeNk9BoIsAvokSYMI1lWP12Bgn1o/viewform?edit_requested=true
https://pmiplus.mymusicstaff.com/


 

 

Parent and Community – Term Planner Term 3 (see here for full year calendar) 

 

 

Term 3 MONDAY 
TUESDAY 

Running Club K-6 
7:45am – 8:15am  

WEDNESDAY 
Senior Choir 
7:45-8:30am 

THURSDAY  
Junior Choir 
7:45-8:30am 

FRIDAY 

Week 1 

21/7 22/7 23/7                 Kindy A 24/7 25/7 
 Running Club K-6 

7:45am – 8:15am  
 

  Junior assembly 
8:30am 

Yr 2, Rm 17 and 51 
 

Kindy and Pre-primary 
enrolments close 

Week 2 

28/7 29/7 30/7                 Kindy B 31/7 1/8 
100 Days of School 
(year 1 activities)  

 
Pre-Primary Swimming 

Lesson forms due 

Running Club 
 

Crazy Hair and Sock 
Day (Kindy A) 

 

Crazy Hair and Sock 
Day 

 
 

Jump Rope for Heart 
Demo – Yr 3, Yr 4 

Senior assembly 
8:30am 

Yr 3, Rm 32 and 33 
 
 

Week 3 
Lego Masters 

(Yr 5, 6) 
Languages 

Week 
Have Sum Fun 
Term 3 Comp 

4/8 5/8 6/8                   Kindy A 7/8 8/8 
Pre-Primary  

Swimming Lessons 
11:30 – 1:30pm 

 
 

Running Club 
 

PEAC Year 4 Testing 
 
 
 

  Public Speaking 
Competition Final – 
Parliament House 

Week 4 
Science Week  
Lego Masters 

(Yr 5, 6) 
Have Sum Fun 
Term 3 Comp 

11/8 12/8 13/8                 Kindy B 14/8 15/8 
Pre-Primary  

Swimming Lessons 
11:30 – 1:30pm 

 
Interschool Cross 
Country  (Yr 3-6) 

Running Club   Junior assembly 
8:30am 

Yr 1, Rm 9 and 55 
 

Week 5 
Book Week  

Lego Masters 
(Yr 5, 6) 

Have Sum Fun 
Term 3 Comp 

18/8 19/8 20/8                   Kindy A 21/8 22/8 
P&C Meeting 
6:30 – 8:30pm  

 
Year 1 Swimming 
Lesson forms due 

Running Club  
 

Book Week 
Parade and Dress Up 

Day Kindy A 
 

 Book Week Excursion - 
Piara Waters Library 

1:00 – 2:00pm 

Book Week 
Parade and Dress Up 

Day (K-6) 
 

Week 6 
Lego Masters 

(Yr 5, 6) 

25/8 26/8 27/8                   Kindy B 28/8 29/8 
Year 2/3/4 Swimming 

Lesson forms due 
Running Club 

 
 

   Senior assembly 
8:30am 

Yr 3, Rm 30 and 31 

Week 7 
Allied 

Professionals 
Appreciation 

Week 

1/9 2/9 3/9                     Kindy A 4/9 5/9 
Year 1 

Swimming Lessons 
11:30 – 1:30pm  

 

Running Club 
 

Parliament House 
Excursion – Rm 11, 

21, 22 

 Parliament House 
Excursion – Rm 10, 20 

School Development 
Day – Students don’t 

attend 

Week 8 
8/9 9/9 10/9                   Kindy B 11/9 12/9 

Year 1  
Swimming Lessons 

11:30 – 1:30pm 

Running Club 
Parents earn faction 

points too! 

 Farmyard on Wheels 
Incursion – Rm 1B, 2B, 

7, 8 

Senior assembly 
8:30am 

Yr 5, Rm 10, 20 and 21 

Week 9 

15/9 16/9 17/9                   Kindy A 18/9 19/9 
Year 2,3,4 

Swimming Lessons 9:20 
– 2:30pm 

 
Commence PAT 

Science Testing (Yr3-6) 

Running Club  
 

Farmyard on Wheels 
Incursion – Rm 2A, 3A 

Farmyard on Wheels 
Incursion – Rm 1A, 4, 

5, 6 

  

Week 10 

22/9 23/9 24/9                   Kindy B 25/9 26/9 
Year 2,3,4 

Swimming Lessons 
9:20 – 2:30pm 

Running Club ends 
today 

 
 
 

IMSS and Choir 
parent concert 

1:30pm 

 
Swimming Lesson 

payment due for Pre-
Primary to year 4 

Junior assembly 
8:30am 

Yr 2, Rm 18 and 16 
 

Goldie Draw 
Faction Reward 

Staff v Students match  
 

https://www.piarawatersps.wa.edu.au/calendar


 

 

 

 


